Important Information to Patients about Your Imaging Test


The Imaging Department has received a request for you / your child to have an X-ray/scan.

Because of the current Covid-19 outbreak, we have to balance the urgency of the test against the need for safety measures against Covid-19.

Government guidelines advise minimizing contact with others.  As a hospital, we are making careful, difficult decisions to try to do the best for every patient.  We believe that the risk of you coming to the hospital is currently greater than the benefit of having the test. 

Therefore this request has been put on hold. 

We will keep you on our waiting list.  As soon as the national situation is under control, we will contact you again to make you an appointment.  

We will do all that we can to see you as soon as possible, but at the moment we cannot tell how long the wait will be.  It may be some time.  

In the meantime, if your/your child’s symptoms get worse, please contact the clinician  looking after you/your child (the person who sent you for this test) and they will discuss with us about whether your test should be brought forward.

Please let us know if for any reason you no longer need this test following discussion with your clinician.

Thank you for your understanding during these challenging times.

